
The City of Campbell River is commencing with the 2020 watermain replacement project - Hilchey Road Phase 1. 
 
The following Questions and Answers are intended to provide an overview of the projects. 
 
1.  What is the project? 

     Work under these projects consists of installing new watermains and       
     domestic services at several locations throughout Campbell River. These     
     new mains are to replace the sections of the water distribution system that   
     have reached the end of there useful service life.  
 
  2.    Where are the project locations? 

  The locations for this work are:  

 Fir Street between 9th and 12th Avenue - completed in 2019 

 Garfield/Pengelley/Painter Roads - completed in 2019 

 Hilchey Road Phase1 (Galerno to Penfield) 2020  

 Hilchey Road Phase 2 (Hwy 19A to Galerno) To be confirmed.  
 
 3.       What is the cost of the project? 
  The estimated cost of the Hilchey Road Phase 1 construction is $795,000.   
 
 4.        How is the project being funded? 
   Budget was approved in the 2020 Capital Plan and is funded by water reserves. 
 
 5.        Who will be involved in the project? 
   The design work was completed under a design-bid-build model by the City’s Capital Works and Water           

  Departments. City Council approved and awarded Tender 20-02 to Upland Contracting Ltd. for construction. 
    
 6.   When is the construction work going to take place? 

 Work is commencing the week of July 20, 2020 and will continue through to October. 
 

 7.   How will traffic be managed during construction? 
 Traffic management during construction will be the responsibility of the contractor doing the work.  More 
 details about traffic interruptions will be communicated through resident  newsletters and on our project page. 
 www.campbellriver.ca/city-services/capital-improvement-projects/current-projects/watermain-replacement/overview  
 

 8.    How will the Provincial Health Officers orders be met? 
     To stop the spread of COVID-19, the contractor performing the work will comply with the PHO’s orders      
     and provide documentation to the city on how they can achieve these requirements safely. 
  

 

Q & A:  Watermain Replacement Projects 

For more information visit www.campbellriver.ca or contact the Project Team at: 

E-mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    Phone: 250.286.5700 
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